Public Safety Advisory Commission

Wednesday, January 12, 2011
Fire Training Center

Meeting Minutes
Attendance

Tony Piper 

Sharon Chamard

Karen Cameron 

Mike Nolan
Sam O’Connor
John Drozdowski, Anchorage Fire Department

Steve Smith, Anchorage Police Department

Meeting Called to order at 6:17
Approval of November minutes tabled, no quorum present 

Anchorage Police Department – Deputy Chief Steve Smith
· 18 sworn positions lost, 4 saved by a federal grant.  Funding withheld until later this year, plan to have an academy no earlier than 10/1/11

· PERF deployment report
·  Improve span of control on patrol shifts, only 6 sergeant, and primary sergeant not working with patrol all the time. Recommend they increase the number of sergeants to improve the reporting relationships.
· Will move some detectives and traffic to patrol after sergeant promotions, to fill in for the lost positions.

· Summer 2012 is the first time new hires will be thru FTO, doesn’t keep up with attrition which is an average of 15-20 positions in a year.

· anticipate 60% hires end up cut loose as police officers
· full academy is 28, doesn’t keep up with one years attrition
Anchorage Fire Department- Deputy Chief John Drozdowski
· Finished up budget – there will be no station closures although we did loose positions.  The original number of positions lost was 22 but they gave us back 18, which will be used to fund overtime. There will be no layoffs.
· Firefighter new hires

· Job announcement for a firefighter positions today, AFD received a Federal SAFER grant from Department of Homeland Security.  The grant will be used to fund 29 positions for two years.
· We strongly prefer applicants who are certified Firefighter I and Emergency Medical Technician I or above, but everyone can test.
· Hiring applicants with certifications will result in a less expensive recruitment and the new hires will be out of probation and fully effective sooner.
· Station projects:
· Station 6-65% design, bid end of February with ground breaking in May.
· Station 3 – picking sites as there are water and sewer connection problems at current site.  Sites that are among those being considered are by the old school district building or by the Anchorage Daily News – we’d improve the existing park if that site is chosen. O’Connor suggests looking on the parks master plan and that the neighborhood will be against
· Station 5 in design, we must re submit to the Legislature.  Originally approved for a remodel but new construction is necessary.
· Station 9 also has to be re-appropriated.

Karen Cameron:

Report on emergency operations for sled dogs in Mat-su.  Well meaning community groups are giving out incorrect information.  It is necessary to plan ahead.  Essential things have been handled fine, but the details were missed. Lines of effective communication are important.
Sharon Chamard

Report on Assembly’s public safety meeting. The committee discussed the off the road program, which requires two taxis, one to drive you and one to drive the car. Discussion about how to make it more efficient.  173 taxies, how many are on the road – is there a shortage of permits, people, and etc.700 chauffeurs bar break timing the drivers not worth it.  Honeman pulled up statistics on DUI, fatalities, transportation commission will examine the problem – how many need taxies, etc how many leaving bar needing etc this commission could look at how many accidents were due to needing taxis CHAR says they run out of taxis bars experimented with staggered bar hours, but leave one bar to another, ways to prevent bar hopping, no entry, hug door chare etc.  Commissioners discussed how to review meaningful statistical data. 
Dui patrol? Yes, traffic, on all three shifts, along with other traffic offences.  Grants available, dui and click it or ticket passed thru state DOT
Discussion on intoxication, remarks that there is a push back from hospitality because they can’t have intoxicated people on premises. What is the definition of intoxication?  Change is slow, but all agree they see changes in attitudes.
Chamard suggests developing relationship with transportation commission

Cameron


Legislative program, mayor met notes on capital budget request. Suggests letter to the editor ADN in support of legislative agenda. Chair will draft after further investigation and mayor’s approval.
Adjourned at 7:13

